School of Mines and Metallurgy
Alumni Academy Homecoming Meeting Minutes
Sept. 30, 2005, 9:00 a.m.

St. Pat’s Ballroom “C”, Havener Center

CALL TO ORDER
Chairman Kent Weisenstein opened the meeting by welcoming everyone to the meeting.   He reported that Mel Nickel passed away earlier in the month.  He asked for a moment of silent prayer to remember Mel and the victims of the two recent hurricanes.   
Those attending the meeting were:  
John Bartel

Jerry Bersett

Bob Brackbill

Dick Bullock

Jim Chaney 

Del Day

Avery Drake

Ed Goetemann

David Grimm

Bud Hacker

William Horst

Wayne Huebner
Dick Hunt

Orville Hunter

Byron Keil

Bob Keiser

Harold Krueger

Tom O’Keefe

Tom O’Keefe Sr. 

Perrin Roller 

Ted Ruppert

Dick Stegemeier

George Taylor

Diana Tickner

Keith Wedge

Kent Weisenstein

Marvin Zeid

Representatives from campus:
Richard Brow, Chair, Materials Science & Eng. 

Jeff Cawlfield, Interim Chair, Geological Sciences & Eng. 

Mariesa L. Crow, Dean

Linda Guyton, Administrative Assistant, Dean’s Office

Robert Laudon, Associate Dean for Undergraduate Affairs
Franca Oboh-Ikuenobe, Associate Chair, GSE

Joanne Zap, Development Officer
REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES

Review and approval of the past minutes from April 2005.  A motion was made by Dick Hunt to accept the minutes with no modifications as submitted; it was seconded by Marvin Zeid and passed unanimously.

REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF AGENDA
There were no modifications to the agenda, therefore, it will stand as is. 
DEVELOPMENT REPORT
Joanne Zap reported on the capital campaign. Her presentation is attached.  

SCHOOL UPDATE, DEAN’S REPORT
Dean Crow gave an overview of the State of the School.  Her presentation is attached.
UMR ACADEMIES REPORT
John Bartel reported on the joint meeting of all UMR academies in April 2005 that he attended.  The meeting was comprised of Civil Engineering, Computer Science, Mechanical Engineering, and Chemical Engineering Academies.  Some items the attendees discussed were that that the academies are encouraging their members to provide coop and internship opportunities to students.  They feel this is important because it allows the student the opportunity to gain experience in their field, plus it helps them to make an assessment whether or not they want to continue in that field.  

Several academies have a fund whereby they bring to campus nationally recognized speakers to address the students in their disciplines.  Some academies have developed directories of their membership.  In these directories they have bio sketches of each member and these are made available to the members and are updated annually.  Several academies feel the recognition of the academy is very important.  They have t-shirts, lapel pins, and they have developed logos for each of their academies.  These are sold to the members of the academy for additional funding.  Several academies have established mentor networks between the students and members to establish a bond for and provide assistance to students to achieve their goals.  They communicate via campus visits, emails, telephone and they review with the student’s relocation opportunities and help with their resumes.  Several academies track their scholarship awardees so that annual reports can be given regarding progress of an awardee and what he/she has achieved.  They give a report at their April meeting about the status.  Several are in the process of changing their by-laws to reduce their age limit.  They want people who can work with students in their particular discipline and integrate them into industry life.  
WEB PAGE INFORMATION
Dean Crow reported that the page currently lists only the names of our members.  Several academies show pictures and contact information on their web pages.  We have that information but do not want to post it without the members’ permission.  She passed around our membership information listing and asked that each person cross out the information they do not want on the web.  
JACKLING COMMITTEE REPORT

Perrin Roller gave a brief report on Jackling.  He has met with Curt Elmore who has taken over as Director of the program.  Jackling was combined with the Intro to Engineering last year giving SoMEER exposure to over 400 students.  They will be keeping details and statistics of these figures for future use.   Dean Crow said that the primary objective of the summer programs is to recruit to UMR, and that we are not competing with the School of Engineering to get students.  We are simply trying to get the students interested in engineering.   We are working closely with Nancy Hubing, the new Director of Freshman Engineering.  The freshman engineering department is now located in 125 McNutt and the two assistant directors of freshman engineering (Jeff Cawlfield and Scott Miller) are from SoMEER.  
Dean Crow described the Expanding Your Horizons Program, a national program on campus that is targeted toward recruiting young women into science and engineering.  It is a one day program on campus geared towards 7th and 8th grade girls from schools within a 100 mile radius of UMR.  These girls have a hands on exposure to different areas of science and engineering.  We will try to let our members know about this program next fall.  

SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE REPORT
Bill Horst reported that several goals have been reached since our April meeting.  One goal was to raise $10,000 to have the Academy Scholars endowment fully funded at $60,000.  Currently, $14,200 has come in from the members since April.  In addition to the raised funds, the academy transferred $5,000 from the voluntary funds in August.  As of today, the total scholarship fund is in excess of $71,000.  The endowment part is at approximately $65,000.  
Tom O’Keefe reported that the scholarship committee’s main function at this tine is the Academy Scholars program.  He distributed a handout about the scholars program.  These academy scholars become members of the undergraduate academy and they have their pictures on the wall next to the academy members.  All the nominations have been very high quality.  Now that the Scholars program has been established, he thinks the committee should undertake another initiative.  He would like everyone to try to think of what our next activity can be.  
NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT
Marvin Zeid reported that the nominations are proceeding as scheduled.  The nominations are due around Thanksgiving.  

COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP
Dean Crow reported that our committee membership has not been changed for a while now.   We need to revalidate who we have as committee chairs and make changes if necessary.  If you have a nomination or would like to be on one of these committees, the Jackling, Scholarship or Nominating Committee, please make your recommendation(s) and send it to Linda.  Also if you have a recommendation for the chairman of the academy, send that to Linda too.  We will put this before the membership in April and take a vote then.
CHANCELLOR VISIT
Chancellor John (Jack) Carney briefly visited the SoMM academy meeting and answered questions from the floor. 

ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting adjourned at 11:55 a.m.
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